MACA Minutes April 2, 2019
The meeting was called to order by President Frank Obermeyer at 7pm in the HCI parish room.  Officers present were Frank Obermeyer and Sue Zimmerman. Directors present included Teresa Liguzinski, Bryan Mock, Judi Cettel, Jenny and Russ Ferneding, and Dan Weinstein. Absent  Tom Abare.
Police Report:  There was a separately filed CPD report that indicated 7 thefts from auto for the month. More details will be available at the 4/16 Safety Sector Meeting at Chapter at 6 pm. This meeting allows residents to talk to the police about issues in the neighborhood in more detail than at MACA meetings.

 Speaker:  Art Dahlberg, Director of Buildings and Inspections.  He spoke to the situation at 1237 Ida Street.  The owner, Bill Heckman, has sent a timeline to start the reconstruction. This building has been a shell for close to two years. Neighbors wanted to know if the timeline is not followed; what will the city do.  The city will proceed with the demolition due to the fact that the building has been condemned.  An additional problem with demo brought up by neighbors was that the foundations on that side of the street are attached. Also, the close proximity will require delicate removal to prevent destruction to adjacent homes.  Mr. Dahlberg said if the city does end up demolishing, it will take in those problems and be diligent to the concerns.  If it is taken down and concern happens, people need to contact the city. Other problems brought up included 1033 St. Gregory (on the corner of Jerome).  The roof is falling in and the exterior is crumbling.  Also 969 Paradrome has been boarded up and is an eyesore, and it is owned by a Columbus business.  A third problem is 406 Baum; the roof top structure (commonly called doghouses) appears to be very big and over the 35 foot height zoning code. It was pointed out that the city has ruled that doghouse must be within the height zoning of 35 feet. Another height violation appears to be at 943 Monastery.  Mr. Dahlberg noted that the city will take a look at the problems. One other problem brought up was the empty lot on Hatch. The last question was what should a person do to report problems?  1. Contact Building and Inspection Dept. or use the web site  www.cincinnati-oh.gov>buildings with the complaint. 2. Be specific; give a lot of details. Note that the street side could look fine, but the back of the building that neighbors see could be a different story. The city will look at the building within a week, if it is a safety hazard sooner. 
Approval of Minutes:  Chuck Curran moved to approve; Russ Ferneding seconded. Minutes approved.
President’s Report:   Frank introduced Martena Brookfield, candidate for school board, who would be available for questions after the meeting. Long time resident of Mt. Adams, Lynn Gordon has passed away.  Next two meetings will have speakers from the Art Museum. Playhouse construction will be delayed until fall due to the mating season of the Indiana Cave Bat, an endangered species. Steve Schuckman will be at a future meeting to update us on Tom Jones Common and the crosswalk proposal near Krohn.  The Zoo will be coming to talk about pollinators.
Treasurer’s Report:  Tom Abare sent in the following report. Grapevine printing expense $2,900 and Grapevine ads revenues $1,395. Cash in the bank just under $31,000.

Committee Reports:


Planning & Development:  Steve Vogel a meeting with the Playhouse regarding the reconstruction  went very well; it looks like an excellent project. The plan went to zoning and is awaiting a decision. Last week was the meeting on 1237 Ida about ten Mt. Adams residents attended.  Merrick Becker asked about the fly tower. Steve replied that it will not be a problem with views. The main entrance will be re-oriented.

MABA: Barb Timmins – Thanks to Shari Torbeck and her crew for planting the pots and boxes with pansies. MABA members are joining the Zoo’s Pollen Nation-Plant for Pollinators Challenge. For more information go to: cincinnatizoo.org/plant-for-pollinators.  The Garden Stroll will be June 16, 2020.  Anyone who would like to volunteer a garde; contact Margaret Mock or Sue Zimmerman.


Clean, Safe, and Attractive:  Jenny Ferneding – It’s Blitz week by the city. Please follow the no parking posts, so all streets will get a good cleaning.  The dumpster is available until Friday. Friday there will be a roving garbage truck to pick up curb side items.


Membership:  Jim Horrigan- Annual membership is $10…Lifetime is $100.


Community Life: Margaret Mock- Cinema in the City has booked Mama Mia (sing-along) June 7, Men in Black July 19, Auntie Mame August 16. 


Community Improvement Projects:  Judi Cettel…Nothing to report
Other Reports:


NSP:  Julie Dietz – Our paper work for NSP funds is in the process for approval with the city.
Business Guild - Gary Eith reported that there wasn’t a meeting this week. Last week it was announced Bow Tie will become a Bistro with a jazz duo on Friday night and a trio on Saturday night.  Business Guild is looking for someone to coordinate an Art Walk.
Grapevine: - Sue apologized for her April 1st email about the summer deadline; it wasn’t an intended April Fool’s joke.  The summer issue deadline is May 1. The summer issue will cover June 1 to August 31. Articles; ads are welcome.

Cincinnati Recreation Commission: Vanessa Henderson – no report

MAYC: Maureen Webb – no report

Cincinnati Art Club: Gary Eith…Friday is the opening of the Sketch Group Exhibitions. It runs through the weekend.

Pilgrim Chapel: Frank introduced David Schwab, the minister of Pilgrim Chapel. Dave announced that this Sunday he will have an interview format with Mt. Adams resident, Bob Beckstedt.  We know Bob as a musician and music guy. But Bob has written a book now available on Amazon.  Bob established a mission program in Africa.  Sunday service is at 10:30.
Holy Cross Immaculata:  For Lenten information HCIparish.org.  The Fish Fry on Friday is 3-7pm. On Good Friday St. Gregory up to Jerome, Hill and Guido will be closed.
New Business:

The parts for the Event Center Clock are arriving and by the end of the month clock and bells will resume.


May 5th begins the Mt. Adams Walks


Judge Josh Berkowitz announced on October 18th Hamilton Courthouse will celebrate 100 years.  There will be a public ceremony.

Adjournment:  Chuck Currren moved; Jim Horrigan seconded.  Meeting Adjourned at 7:50.

Submitted by Sue Zimmerman
